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December 2021
Welcome to St. Barbara’s December Newsletter
Nativity Play and Christmas Carols

Children in Primaries 1-3 have been working on a Christmas Nativity play while the children in Primaries 4-7 have been practising Christmas carols and songs.

The Nativity will be recorded in school and uploaded for you to enjoy while the older children will go to St. Barbara’s Church and record their carols on the altar.

We are beginning recordings tomorrow – Wednesday 15th December. 

We would be very grateful if the children could wear something Christmassy to school tomorrow (Wednesday 15th December) for the recordings.

Once the Nativity has been recorded and edited we will give you information on how to access it.

The singing can be followed live on St. Barbara’s church TV from 11am tomorrow (Church TV app or church website). The recording will also be available on the app/website afterwards. 
Christmas Presents and Cards

Over many years parents and children have been very generous in sending gifts to all of the staff. While we are very grateful to you for your generosity, I would kindly ask you to make a small donation to a favourite charity or to a food bank instead this year.
The staff usually give gifts to children too; this year we are going to select a charity and make a donation to it on behalf of everyone too.

In order to reduce the risk of cross-contamination, children will not be able to bring cards or presents to exchange with their friends in school either.
Having said that, Santa has not forgotten that all of our children are on the Nice List (not so sure about the staff and parents) – so a little something might find its way home with them following the Christmas parties.
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Christmas Parties

These will take place on Friday 17th December. 
Children can wear something 'Christmassy' to school for the parties so they do not need to wear uniform on the above date. They can wear something with a Christmas theme: a jumper, Santa hat, tinsel etc. 

Children can come to school in their party clothes.  

If children are wearing party clothes to school, please ensure that they have suitable jackets and outdoor shoes etc. for interval and lunch breaks. Thank you.
This year the parties will take place in each class as opposed to discos in the hall.
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St. Barbara’s is a NUT-FREE ZONE
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‘Wear-something-Christmassy-to School-Days’
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· Friday 17th December (£1 donation: PTA)
· Monday 20th – Wednesday 22nd (no donation required)


The children do not need to wear uniform on the above dates. They can wear something with a Christmas theme: a jumper, Santa hat, tinsel etc. 

As usual, no football colours are permitted.
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PTA Update
The PTA would like to thank all of you for your very generous donations for the raffle and Christmas themed hampers.

Raffle tickets have been issued and the draw is scheduled to take place on Friday 17th December. Please return your money by Friday 17th, thank you.

Christmas scratch cards have been issued – one per family – and the return date is w/b 10th January 2022.

Calendars: one calendar is available for each child. They cost £3 each. Families with two or more children will be charged £5 in total.

If you would like to buy your child’s calendar, please send the exact amount into school with his/her name and class. We would greatly appreciate it if you if could do this by the end of this week. 

Toy Appeal: we issued a last minute toy appeal. If you can spare a brand new toy, please send it unwrapped into the school on/before Friday 17th December. We would particularly like gifts aimed at children between the ages of 9-11. 

Many thanks for your continuing support.
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School Christmas Holidays
School will close at 2.30pm on Wednesday 22nd December 2021 for Christmas. It will re-open at 9am on Monday 10th January 2022. 
On behalf of all of our staff, I would like to wish you and your families a very Happy Christmas and a Peaceful New Year.
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Diary Dates
December 2021
15th           Nativity and Carol Singing recordings: Wear something

               Christmassy, please.  

17th          ‘Wear-something-Christmassy-to School-Day’ (PTA)
20th /21st/22nd     ‘Wear-something-Christmassy-to School-Days’
22nd            School Closes: 2.30pm   
January 2022 
 10th        School re-opens: 9am
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Happy Birthday
                                       Rocco Gourlay   Gemma Jackowska       
James Corey    Matthew Webb   Jaxon Carey    Jessica Wilkin   Deri Duffy   
    Reece Edwards   Abbie Hinds    Charlie Hinds    Jude McAdam    Fraser McGeever
                    Kai Traill- Maxwell   Michael McManus   Sheena Murray   Timmy Abugreen
Mairead Shaw      Olly McGill     Ethan Young

Christmas: Did you know?
Did you know that Santa Claus travels at 650 miles per second, or 3,000 times the speed of sound?
The Germans made the first artificial Christmas trees out of dyed goose feathers.

The “true love” mentioned in the song “Twelve Days of Christmas” does not refer to a romantic couple, but the Catholic Church’s code for God. The person who receives the gifts represents someone who has accepted that code. For example, the “partridge in a pear tree” represents Christ. The “two turtledoves” represent the Old and New Testaments.

Bolivians celebrate Misa del Gallo or “Mass of the Rooster” on Christmas Eve. Some people bring roosters to the midnight Mass, a gesture that symbolizes the belief that a rooster was the first animal to announce the birth of Jesus.

It is estimated that the single “White Christmas” by Irving Berlin is the best selling single of all time, with over 100 million sales worldwide.

In Germany, Heiligabend, or Christmas Eve, is said to be a magical time when the pure in heart can hear animals talking.

The world’s largest Christmas present was the Statue of Liberty. The French gave it to the US in 1886. It is 46.5 meters high and weighs 225 tons!

· GERMANY: Lebkuchen (large cookies made of honey) 
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